O'GRADY BROWN MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND, INC.

P.O. Box 1024 Nyack, NY 10960 Phone: (845) 358-0206 Fax: (845) 358-2714 www.ogradybrown.com

Hon. Joseph Holland, Honorary Chairman

Alan B. Colsey Chairman Emeritus

Executive Board

Robert W. Van Cura Chairman

Brent Newbury Secretary / Treasurer

Rev. Willie Hairston Chaplain

William M. Mooney, Esq. Counsel

Board Members
Hon. Frank Borelli
Det. Robert Shine
Sgt. Raymond Bliven
Inv. Neil Anderson
PO John Hanchar
Steven Heubeck

FOR HEROISM, VALOR, AND UNDAUNTED DEVOTION TO DUTY WE RESPECTFULLY HONOR

SERGEANT EDWARD J. O'GRADY POLICE OFFICER WAVERLY L. BROWN

NYACK POLICE DEPARTMENT

WHO COURAGEOUSLY GAVE THEIR LIVES IN THE PERFORMANCE OF DUTY IN THE FINEST POLICE TRADITION ON OCTOBER 20, 1981

May 9, 2019

MonuMedic, Inc. PO Box 8352 Sleepy Hollow, NY 10591

Dear Bob & Tom,

The O'Grady—Brown Memorial Scholarship Fund, Inc. is grateful to MonuMedic for the extremely professional work recently completed to restore the plaque, stone and bench at the Memorial honoring the sacrifice of Nyack Police Sergeant Edward J. O'Grady Jr. and Police Officer Waverly "Chipper" Brown and Brinks Guard Peter Paige.

The site near the entrance to the New York State Thruway, is the actual location where these officers lost their lives protecting the Nyack Community. Additionally, a memorial ceremony is held at the site each year on October 20th where hundreds of members of the law enforcement and Rockland County community gather to remember their bravery.

As the centerpiece of the Memorial site, the monument plaque and stone are the most visible reminder of their sacrifice and through your craftsmanship and experience they have now been restored to "like new" condition.

Thank you for your work in helping us honor these American hero's.

Sincerely

Undersheriff Robert W. Van Cura

Chairman